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DVFA Officers Meeting
Thursday, September 24, 2020
Ellendale (Sta. 75)
18:30 hours
DVFA ROLL CALL OF OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE
President Jay Jones




Sussex Director Ron O’Neal

        
1st Vice President Dan Carrier



Sussex Director Doug Hudson


  
2nd Vice President Ken Ryder



New Castle Director Tom DiCristofaro

        Secretary Elmer Steele




New Castle Director Jim Watson        
       Treasurer Terry Whitham 



Kent Director Tom Jim Woznicki 
Executive Manager Warren Jones    


Kent Director Ben O’Neal
LADVFA OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE
President Karen Workman




1st Vice Pres. Pam Ingle
2nd Vice Pres. Deb Lawhead




ASSOCIATIONS AND GUESTS IN ATTENDANCE

Fire Chief’s President Steven Deery

Conference Chairman Dave Ruff

State EMS President Chris Blackburn


Mutual Relief Chairman Steve White
Fire Commission Chairman Ron Marvel


NCCVFA Secretary Deb Watson
Foundation Chairman Lynn Rogers


Kent County Theresa Taylor

Sussex County 1st Vice President Jim Arrington


· President Jones called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM
· Invocation by Past President Ron Marvel
· Pledge to the Flag was led by 1st Vice President Dan Carrier
· Address of welcome was given by DVFA President Jones 
· Recessed for dinner 
Reconvened at 6:55 PM.    Thanked the Ellendale ladies for the meal with a rising round of applause.
ASSOCIATION REPORTS:

LADVFA President Karen Workman: 
· Greetings from the State Ladies Association, nice to see everyone out tonight
· 1st and 2nd Vice Presidents are also in attendance
DSFCA President Steven Deery: 
· Held their awards program on 9/17 at Cheswold. Event was not very well attended.

· Still working on their web page and face book page.

· Next State Chief’s meeting will be in January in Sussex County.

DSFPA President Ernie Layfield:        (Absent)

DSEMSA President Chris Blackburn: 
· Looking to do a special recognition for EMT’s that have constantly worked during the pandemic.

· Will be making a by-law change in reference to the pandemic.
· Next State EMS meeting will be in December.

OFFICER REPORTS:
President Jay Jones:
· Talked about the R&R task force and various other legislative issues

· Followed up on the insurance distribution issue

· Talked about the CARES act funding and the paperwork that needs to be filed to complete the process

· Discussed the 100th anniversary and where we are with the logo and the planning stage

· Emphasized the fire prevention program for this year given the virtual learning in most schools

· Talked about partners in progress funds from M&T bank

· Discussed 800 mhz radio funding and the process of getting a good inventory from the companies

· Talked about the presumption legislation

· Discussed the AFG-S grant process and time line

· Thanked everyone for a good year based on the pandemic.
1st Vice President Dan Carrier:
· Thanked the 3 County President’s (Directors) for their help and support this past year as we have gone through the pandemic. New President’s (Directors) will be in place by the end of the year.

2nd Vice President Ken Ryder: (copied and pasted from original written report)
· I’m concerned about the passing of time involved since the five meetings for the R&R Task Force in Dover. I should add that Warren (the DVFA) did provide a basic condensed list of possible areas that the task force should be thinking about and planning on how to move forward. Additionally, Warren & Jay have been trying to get this stated again but so far there has been little or NO PROGRESS to date. This is not necessarily from our point of view but so far legislatively nothing is moving. We probably shouldn’t expect movement until the November elections are over.  We must continue to move R&R forward here in Delaware.  We have to succeed!

· Another area of concern continues to be the insurance distribution formula. So far through this year to date our request to the commissioner for a meeting has had no success to my knowledge. I realize we have all been dealing with COVID-19 since March but we have had no success in getting this to happen so discussions can begin. At this point however nothing will probably happen until after the November elections are over. We need to solve/resolve this in time for next year’s distributions.  

· An additional item to consider and move on for possible help is the recently announced $25 million Delaware Non-Profit Support Fund as part of the CARES Act Funding.

Secretary Elmer Steele: 
· Glad to see everyone out and about tonight.
· Numerous conference calls and zoom meetings.

· Stay safe.
Treasurer Terry Whitham: (copied and pasted from written report)
1. In case you haven't heard our office property owner Vernon Ingram passed away recently. Vernon was an honorary member of the Robbins Hose Company. We sent Dolly a card on behalf of the officers & membership.

2. Expenses since July 1 st have totaled $ 20,126.00. We have 4 companies still outstanding with their dues. Once collected I will transfer $ 30,500.00 over to the Conference budget. With the cancellation of conferences and travel we carried over a substantial amount that was not spent in FYI 9's budget. With the board's permission I would like to transfer some of the funds over to the money market account.

3. With this current pandemic, it has been hard getting bank statements back and forth in a timely fashion. I just received June's from Ray so d can now get the books to Books & Associates for the financial review. I feel pretty confident as we adopted several policies and procedures that addressed their concerns from the previous review.

4. As of the end of August we have $ 239, 190.15 in the Crawford financial account. That is a $ 3,308.49 increase from the previous report.
Assistant Treasurer Ray Stevens:  (copied and pasted from written report)
1.
2020 CONFERENCE BUDGET:  

The FY 2020 Conference Budget totaling $176,915 has been sidelined due to the cancellation of the conference itself. Work will soon begin to develop a conference budget for 2021 using the 2020 Conference figures of $176,915 as a base starting point.

2.
REFUNDS THAT HAVE BEEN PAID OUT BY THE DVFA:



Memorial Service


$ 2,150.00
 (7)


DVFA Partners-In-Progress

 11,500.00
 (3)


New Conf. App. Sponsorship

   3,000.00
 (1)


Exhibitors/Vendors


   3,800.00
 (3)


LADVFA Partners-In-Progress

   2,058.00
 (3)


Stress Management Funds

   4,600.00     
 (1)




TOTAL            $27,108.00        (18 Refunds)


The following did not require refunds as no money was received by the cancellation date:


DVFA/LADVFA Dues


None Received


Book & Patron Ads


    “          “


Men’s & Ladies Golf Outings

    “          “


Fire Police Registrations

    “          “


EMS Seminar Registrations

    “          “
3.
REFUNDS RECEIVED BY THE DVFA:
The following deposits made earlier by the DVFA have been received back and were deposited on July 21, 2020 into our Conf. Checking Acct.

 
Dover Downs, Inc.


$25,000.00


John Papas (D.J. deposit)

       525.00




         TOTAL    $25,525.00

4.
REMAINING CONFERENCE EXPENSES THAT HAVE BEEN PAID:

Miscellaneous/Office Supplies
        $      62.00


Conference Souvenirs

           6,158.00  **


Social Media Advertising
           5,000.00 



            TOTAL        $11,220.00


**  To date, I have deposited only $622.00 in receipts from Souvenir Sales, thus, 
we are ($5,536.00) in  the red.
5.
CURRENT ACCOUNT BALANCES ARE:


Conference Checking Acct.           
$ 3,671.05


Conference M/Mkt. Acct.

 60,450.01



        TOTAL AVAILABLE FUNDS      $64,121.06

Delaware State Fire Prevention Commission Ron Marvel:
· Still having some EMT issues/hearings
· Working with the Department of Health to get first responders at the top of the list for vaccines
· Commission meetings are being help on web-ex
· Went into detail about fire prevention for this year, packets are at the schools, several schools do not want to participate due to home schooling. State and County fire prevention committees are trying to be positive about the program, thinking “outside” of the box, may need to change or modify the deadline dates for this year.
Conference Chairman Dave Ruff:
· Thanks to everyone for their help with the 2020 conference, even though it was cancelled.

· Next meeting for 2021 will be by conference call on Monday, January 18th 
DVFA Foundation Lynn Rogers: (copied and pasted from Ron O’Neal report)
· The Foundation received word on June 22, 2020, that it had been accepted to participate in the 2020 State Employee Charitable Campaign.  This is the annual fund-raising drive approved by the State of Delaware, allowing state employees to raise monies for local non-profit charitable organizations.  The Foundation collected approximately $520 from this Campaign in 2019, and has collected just over $6k since its inception in 2016.
· Also, the application for the Mid-Del Foundation Grant was submitted on September 6.  This application process was delayed as the Mid-Del Foundation reviewed whether or not they would be granting funds this year due to the Covid outbreak.  No word yet on whether or not we have been accepted for that grant.
· Regarding donations to the Foundation, funds from the 2019 Conference totaled $3,225, resulting from the Ladies Auction and the monies collected during the Luncheon.  Those funds will be missed due to the cancellation of the 2020 Conference.
· The next Foundation meeting is scheduled for October 14 and will include a recognition luncheon for retiring BOD member Jim Cubbage.
Scholarship Committee Ron O’Neal: (copied and pasted from written report)
· Checks to the educational institutions of the 17 scholarship winners (New Castle – 8, Kent – 3, Sussex – 6) were written and mailed as of July 1st.  Each check was for the amount of $1,500, for a total amount distributed of $25,500.

Recruitment & Retention Ron O’Neal: (copied and pasted from written report)
· Four new inquiries have been received thru the Firefighter.Delaware.gov website since the end of August, all looking for information regarding becoming a volunteer firefighter.  Three inquiries were from New Castle County (Newark, Christiana, Wilmington, and one from Kent County (Dover).  Thank you to Warren for reaching out to those submissions for their first contact.  The R & R Committee will follow up with those inquiries for questions or concerns.
· Theresa has been working hard in Kent County in establishing relationships for possible events and also on a number of R & R ideas, such as the window clings promoting the fire service.

· Unfortunately, the events that the Committee was looking at for possible involvement have been cancelled due to Covid, as of this time there are no new events being scheduled.

Mutual Relief Chairman Steve White:

· Requesting bids for a new policy by October.
Director reports:

Past President/Director Richard T. Perillo: (absent)
Sussex County Director Ron O’Neal: 
· Pretty much covered everything in the previous reports.
Sussex County Director Doug Hudson: 

· Thanks for the support that I have received this past year.

· This will be my last meeting as Sussex County President.

· Next meeting will be October 27th at Bridgeville, Sta. 72 and will be installation of new officers
Kent County Director Jim Woznicki:

· Thanks to everyone for their hospitality this past year.
· President Ben O’Neal will give an up-date on meeting changes for Kent County

Kent County Director Ben O’Neal:

· This has been a hectic year, but we managed to get through it.
· Kent County has changed their meeting schedule, starting in January they will meet every other month.

· The next Kent County meeting will be October 21st at Farmington, Sta. 47 and will be their installation of new officers.

New Castle County Director Tom DiCristofaro:

· Need to up-date the DVFA by-laws on the web site. Several changes are missing.
· Raised a question as to Richard T. Perillo serving as fire commissioner and DVFA Past President/Director at the same time. It was suggested that maybe we should have Past President Ted Walius fill the spot. After some discussion and reviewing the by-laws, it was decided to leave the DVFA Past President/Director position open since the by-laws say “immediate” Past President.
New Castle County Director Jim Watson:

· Talked about COVID-19 and what New Castle County is doing to protect their members.
· Next meeting will be October 8th at Holloway Terrace, Sta. 20 and will be installation of new officers
Executive Manager Warren Jones:
· Duracell Batteries:  We received 2 pallets of AA Batteries, 32 companies had applied.  Ken Ryder and I have inventoried, counted and packaged them.  Each company will receive approximately 1534 batteries.  I brought 4 with me for Claymont, Blades, Seaford and Laurel.  I was going to bring 4 more for the 4 companies for Kent County but was afraid my back tires would rub on the fenders with all that weight.

· Radios:  I had a conference call with OMB Director Mike Jackson and his chief assistant.  He told me he has 4 million set aside for first responder radios.  He wanted to wait until he has all the money for all the radios together before making the purchase.  I tried to sway him otherwise but didn’t think I had much leverage. I did emphasize the TDMA issue with Dagsboro and Frankford and how important it was to get those done soon.  After the August 4th Tropical Storm and all the radio issues, I went back to him asking him to reconsider his decision and how important this TDMA issue was for all radios not just Dagsboro and Frankford.  I sent him a follow up email two days ago. Have not heard back.

· Keeping with the Radio issues.  There are three ways to fix the busy issue.  1 is to redistribute who is allowed for state wide access.  2 is to redo the 800 system. 3 is to install TDMA in all APEX radios. As of a meeting I was on this morning another option is to switch some groups over to the 700 system.  Last year when I had Motorola price out the system based on the inventory we received, I also had them price out installing TDMA in all previously purchased fire company APEX radios.  I had a feeling TDMA was going to be important and as it turned out, it is.  That was in the $10 million quote I submitted to the state. I also suggested that the CARES Act money should be looked at for this as well.  TDMA could actually double the capacity of the system.

· AFG-S:  We were awarded the grant.  I applied to FEMA for the first payment distribution so I can have the checks made up and send out to the 15 fire companies in the grant.  Today I received an email from FEMA.  They kicked back the payment request.  I have to submit receipts and canceled checks or credit card slips for all items purchased by those 15 fire companies.

· R & R Task Force: I contacted Rep. Mitchell a while ago.  He got back to me and said he was in favor in getting the task force back up virtually but have not heard back as to when that will happen.  I followed up with him this week. 

· Presumption Legislation:  I contacted Senator Ennis and Rep Carson about getting the Presumption Legislation up and filed for January processing, both agreed.  I followed up this week and was told it is in the House Attorney’s hands and will send me a copy of the draft when completed.

· CARES ACT:  When I saw the amount of money the state had to distribute to non-profits I contacted the Governor’s office asking for consideration be given to the volunteer fire companies.  The first reply was are they all 501c3.  I said, most are.  The next reply from them was they could apply for EIDL (Economy Injury Disaster Loan) or apply for PPP.  They are still looking into it.  There will be $30 million available October 1 from the SBA.  I plan on getting on call tomorrow about that at 12:30 to see what is involved.

· We have also been working with them on a presentation to Clayton for the CFSI Award they were supposed to receive at CFSI.  They gave me two dates in October.  I am trying to coordinate with Clayton, CFSI and the Governor’s office.

· Partners in Progress:  M & T Bank wanted to continue with their support after the conference was cancelled. So I asked them to support a Recruitment campaign.  They agreed.  I also made the same offer to Motorola and Delmarva Power.  Motorola agreed and Delmarva did not.  We need to get together with the Recruitment and Retention Committee to see how they wish to use the money.  I know there is talk about returning the dues money for the conference.  How about asking the companies for our R & R Committee to use that money for R & R.  

There being no other business to come before the group, President Jones adjourned the meeting at 8:10 PM
Benediction by Ladies 2nd Vice President Deb Lawhead 

Respectfully submitted, 
Elmer B. Steele

Elmer B. Steele, Secretary

Delaware Vol. Firefighter’s Assoc.

Attest to: Warren Jones, Executive Manager


Jay Jones, DVFA President
